Minutes

Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission

February 8, 2000


The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 10:00 a.m., February 8, 2000, in Room 125 of the Capitol Annex.


Present were:  Lloyd Clapp, Ann B. Henn, Clarence Jackson, John Shepherd, Judge Donald L. Smalley, Rebecca Tomblinson, and George Troutman, Vice Chairman.


Absent were:  Judge Michael O. McDonald and Judge Charles Bruce Lester.


LEC Staff:  Paula Pabon, Lee Rowland, Peggy Williams, and Donnita Crittenden.


Mr. Troutmen presided over the meeting in the absence of Judge Lester.  He called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Rebecca Tomblinson moved and Mrs. Henn seconded the motion to approve the minutes as written.  All were in favor.


Mr. Troutman stated that he had reviewed the Commission's financial statement included in the board books and that all was in order.


Mr. Troutman asked for a staff activities report.  Peggy Williams stated that Judge Wilhoit was unable to attend the meeting because he was in court.


Mrs. Williams stated that staff were currently very busy with updated registration statements which are filed on a monthly basis during the session.  She also stated that she had attended a COGEL planning conference committee in Tampa to set the program for the 2000 conference.  She mentioned that it will be very important for Kentucky to have input into the plans for the conference in Lexington in 2001, especially relating to speakers for the plenary sessions.


Paula Pabon reviewed legislation relating to the Legislative Ethics Commission.  She stated that Rep. Geveden had agreed to introduce legislation (HB 712) which will amend the Code incorporating the recommended changes.  Representative Buckingham will be primary sponsor of the bill in the House.
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Lee Rowland, Enforcement Counsel, outlined the details of a complaint against Safety-Kleen Corporation.  He recommended that the Commission accept Safety-Kleen's offer of termination of registration in Kentucky for a two-year period.  Mr. Clapp moved and Mr. Shepherd seconded a motion to accept the recommendation.  All were in favor.


Rebecca Tomblinson stated that she and John Shepherd had been assigned the task of formulating a travel policy for Commission members.  (A copy of the policy is attached for the record.)  After discussion of the policy, a motion was made by Mrs. Tomblinson and seconded by Mr. Shepherd to adopt the policy as submitted.  All were in favor except for Judge Donald Smalley who abstained from the vote.  Mr. Clapp requested that staff prepare a definition of "work station" to be used with the policy.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  It was agreed that the March meeting might be canceled if there was no business to be discussed or action to be taken.

